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Dear 7th and 8th Grade Sager School Parents,
 
One of the greatest responsibilities that we have as educators is guiding students in the comprehension, 
processing, and appreciation of historic moments. Inauguration Day is both historic and celebratory, as the 
peaceful transition of power is the most tangible hallmark of America’s democratic system. We feel both 
honored and humbled to have the opportunity to play a role in the civic development of your children as 
we share these moments with them. 
 
Did you know that according to the 20th Amendment of the United State Constitution (1933), the 
incoming administration officially begins at precisely noon (EST)? That is why the presidential swear 
in ceremony is always scheduled to be at exactly that hour. Considering this, we made the decision to 
dedicate a full class period (10:27-11:27) to our sharing in, and observing of, this historic moment. Leading up 
to the swear in ceremony, students engaged in discussions about their expectations for the day and what 
advice they would give to the incoming president. Students also discussed the decision to have the 
inauguration take place in its usual outdoor location, in light of the violent events that took place at the 
U.S. Capitol on January 6th. Before, during, and after the presidential swear in, we streamed live coverage 
from various news sources, including CNN, Fox News, and MSNBC. It is our core belief that exposure to 
various and conflicting perspectives is indispensable in fostering the development of critical thinkers and 
civic minded people. In the words of Dr. Martin Luther King Jr., “The function of education is to teach one 
to think intensively and to think critically. Intelligence plus character – that is the goal of true education.”
 
While we recognize that the threat of more violence was a heartbreaking possibility on this day, we 
resolved that rather than shielding our older students from this harsh reality, our responsibility to facilitate 
their experiencing history must be prioritized. We acknowledge that no plan is perfect, mistakes have been 
made in the past, and we are ever evolving in how we craft these unforgettable experiences for students. 
 
Thank you again for entrusting us with the sacred task of educating your children on days of celebration, 
complication, sorrow, and even on regular Wednesdays. Please feel free to reach out to either of us with 
comments, questions, or concerns.
 
Harrison Staple                                                           Nanci Caplan
7-8 Social Studies Teacher                                         7-8 Sager School Principal
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Elissa Hoffman 
Hometown: Lincolnwood, IL
Current City: Netanya, Israel
University: University of Illinois Urbana-Champaign (starting graduate school at UW Madison this fall)
Currently: English Teacher on the Masa Israel Teaching Fellows (MITF) program
Camp: Camp Ramah Wisconsin

Elissa Hoffman (SSDS ‘12 ) is putting the Jewish practices, traditions, and skills she learned at Schechter to 

use while working in Israel this past year. She has always had a passion for working with children and has long 
been interested in the varying methods people use to communicate. Luckily, her current position -- teaching 
English in Netanya as part of the Masa Israel Teaching Fellowship program -- combines these interests, and 
Masa recently selected Elissa to appear in a national ad campaign for the organization. 

“The campaign is entirely in Hebrew, and I really had to make use of the Hebrew skills I learned at Schechter 
and at Niles West High School,” she said. “I’d like to give a shoutout to all of my Hebrew and Judaic Studies 
teachers for making sure that I left Schechter with the ability to not only read and write, but also to confidently 
speak the language.”

“There were moments, while I was filming the TV commercial, taping the radio spot, and doing a live TV 
interview that I wished I had paid closer attention in some classes,” she added, “but I could hear many of my 
teachers in my head encouraging me to be brave and not worry that this was going to be broadcast to the 
entire country!” 

Elissa still keeps in close contact with her friends from Schechter, despite the fact that college and work 
opportunities have taken them to cities across the globe. They find ways to catch up regularly over the phone 
and in person, and when they do, Elissa said, “it’s as if no time has passed and the sense of community we feel 
is just as strong as when we were Schechter students. And when I connect with other Schechter alumni, there 
is a shared understanding and appreciation of the unique Jewish education and values we learned at 
Schechter.” 

Elissa said that her Schechter experience remains a major part of her life. “Whether it’s hearing a song that I 
learned from my time in the Schechter choir or musicals, feeling compelled to give tzedakah to causes I feel 
passionate about, or feeling driven to seek out the local Jewish community in every new place I go, I am 
constantly reminded of my connection to the Schechter community.”

After her Masa program ends this summer, Elissa will be returning to the US to start graduate school at the 
University of Wisconsin in Madison, where she will be working to obtain a master’s degree in speech-language 
pathology. 


